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Welcome back to term 2, we hope you had a Happy Easter and enjoyed your holidays. 

The Department of Health and Human Services has widened the ban on smoking at childcare 
centers, kindergartens, preschools and schools. 

By law, smoking is banned within the grounds of, and now within four meters of entrances to premises 
of all childcare centers, kindergartens, preschools and schools from 13 April, 2015. This includes all 
Government, independent and Catholic schools. 

It has been bought to our attention that some parents/guardians/carers are dropping cigarette butts at 
the entrance gate. We please ask that you observe and respect this new law and do not smoke within 
4 meters of our main entry gate. 

Why does the ban exist? 

This ban ensures that children and their families can enter and leave these areas without being 
exposed to harmful second-hand smoke. Second-hand tobacco smoke is particularly dangerous to 
children because they have smaller airways and less developed immune systems compared to adults. 

It is also to reduce the role modeling of smoking behaviors around children and young people. 

Children and young people are more likely to view smoking as socially acceptable when they regularly 
see people smoking.  

How will the ban be enforced?  

There is strong community support for banning smoking at public places regularly attended by 
children. 

Inspectors authorized under the Tobacco Act 1987 may provide information about and, when 
necessary, enforce the ban. The first priority of the inspector is to make sure smokers understand the 
ban. Inspectors may not be available to respond to every complaint, but where circumstances allow, 

may attend in response.  

Diary Dates 

23 April    -     Perceptual Motor Program (PMP) - 11 week fitness program Monday mornings at St. Francis of Assisi Primary School  -  Red Group 

25 April    -      Kindergarten Closed  -  Public Holiday  -  Anzac Day 

7 May    -      Yellow Group  -  Motherôs Day Afternoon Tea 

7 May      -       Red Group  -  Motherôs Day Morning Tea 

8 May -      Blue Group  -  Motherôs Day Afternoon Tea 

11 May    -       Green Group  -  Motherôs Day Afternoon Tea 

16 May -       Red Group  -  Incursion  -  Andrew Wegnerôs Australian Animals  

17 May -       Yellow Group  -  Photo Day 

17 May    -        Green Group  -  International Day of Families 

18 May -       Blue Group  -  Photo Day 

20 May -       Working Bee  -  Term 2 

24 May    -       Green Group  -  Incursion  -  Andrew Wegnerôs Australian Animals  

11 June -       Kindergarten Closed  -  Public Holiday  -  Queens Birthday 

13 June   -        Green Group  -  Visit to Bethel Aged Care 

25 June -       Yellow Group  -  Dress Up Day 

26 June -       Blue Group  -  Dress Up Day 

27 June   -        Red Group -  Red Nose Day 

29 June   -        Green Group  -  Red Nose Day 

2018  -  Term 2 

Welcome 

  

 We have children who are 
at high risk of Anaphylaxis. 

We ask that you do not 
pack nuts or nut products 
in your childrenôs snacks 

and lunches 

Your actions will help to 
support these children by 

providing a safe 
environment. 

 

 

 

Term Dates:  2018 

30th Jan  - 29th Mar 

16th Apr  - 29th June 

16th July - 21st Sept 

8th Oct - 21st Dec  



End of Term 1 ïTerm 1 was filled with 
many learning experiences, the children 
had opportunities to learn the rules, 
routine, practice skills and being part of a 
large group.  For some children this can 
often be quite overwhelming, whilst 
others settle quickly.  Overall the children 
have settled well and are beginning to 
participate and concentrate more during 
group time.  One of the many learning 
experiences the children participated in 
was Mud Play.  Please take the time to 
read the many benefits of mud play at 
the end of this newsletter.  Block and 
construction was another area of great 
interest, the children extended this 
experiences by using clip boards to draw 
their creations.  Using the interactive 
board we learnt about a few bugs that 
children found in the garden and our 
worm farm was explored.  We tasted a 
few veggieôs growing in the garden 
including cucumbers, cherry tomatoes 
and strawberries. 
Thank you to Denise and the residents 
who visited us at the kinder on 
Wednesday 21st March, the children 
sang some songs, danced and 
interacted with the residents who 
enjoyed every minute, the smiles on their 
faces was heartwarming.  They also 
enjoyed the coconut balls the children 
made for them.  We ended the Term with 
and Easter Egg Hunt filled with games, 
music and lots of FUN! 

Term 2 will see the children working 
more with cooking and art experiences, 
drama and music.  We will plant a few 
more vegetables and herbs in the veggie 
patch, the children enjoy watering and 
tending to our garden, looking after and 
feeding the worms and making sure we 
add óworm weeô to the plants!  We will 
also be visiting the residents at Bethel 
Aged Care as we continue our 
partnership with the community.  Dyson 
Bus company will be once again taking 
us to and from Bethel Aged Care. 
 
Outcomes for the children will 
include: 

¶ Learning to interact in relation to 
others with care, empathy and 
respect.  

¶ Children will become more aware 
of fairness, to be kind to one 
another. 

¶ To be responsible and show 
respect for their environment. 

¶ To be involved learners and 
contribute to the program. 

 
Relaxation and Massage:  As many 
families are aware, I am a certified 
Massage in Schools Instructor (MISP) as 
well as an Infant Massage Instructor 
(IMA).  I have begun teaching the 
children Massage and Relaxation as part 
of the program.  I believe that teaching 

relaxation to children is very important, 
especially in our hurried world.  Over the 
years I have seen the many benefits 
massage and relaxation have on 
children, the tools I teach the children 
lasts a lifetime.  It is very important to 
note that before I teach massage to 
children I explain the rules, most 
importantly to ask permission first and 
the body parts we massage ï the back, 
head, neck and arms. 
 
How Relaxation helps children ï 
- Relaxes the body 
- Quietens the mind 
- Allows the child to just óbeô 
- Provides rest and rejuvenation 
- Opens the childrenôs imagination and    
creativity 
- Allows children to ófeel good óabout 
themselves 
- Provides ótime-outô and solitude 
- Helps coping skills 
- Develops self- awareness 
- Provides enjoyable, uplifting 
experiences 
It is amazing to watch children take 
the time to stop and just óbeô.   
 

Anna, 
Rosanna & 

Ebony 

Thank you to all of the families who 
attended Harmony day, it was wonderful 
to come together to celebrate our 
cultures over a yummy lunch provided by 
you. 
 
Coming up in Term 2! 
The children will be starting PMP at St. 
Francis of Assisi Primary School next 
term. We are very excited to get our 
runners on and work on our gross-motor 
skills with Mr. Mac!  
 
The children really enjoyed making 
pancakes and have been making lots of 
yummy food with our playdough. As we 
talk more about healthy eating, we will 
also be doing more cooking with the 
children ï especially using the veggies 
we will be growing in our garden.  
 
We will be learning about life cycles as 
the children have taken a keen interest 
in bugs and insects that we have found 
outside. We even named a cricket that 
we found Mr. Happy ï there were lots of 
great names but Mr. Happy was voted in 

End of Term 1 
What a wonderful term!  
The children of Red Group have settled 
into the program beautifully.  
 
There has been a great interest in our 
outdoor program, from fitness to tending 
to our garden. The children have 
enjoyed saying hello to our wriggly 
friends in our worm farm and they have 
been practising recycling their food 
scraps into foods that the worms like and 
donôt like.  
 
Our indoor program is abuzz with the 
children creating wonderful art, 
constructing fantastic objects, interacting 
with our friends and exploring different 
interests.  
 
Discussions during group time have 
been amazing and insightful. We have 
been exploring the world map and 
talking about all of the cultures that we 
have in our group.  
 
 

as number #1. 
 
Outcomes for the children will include: 

¶ Children will become strong in their 
social and emotional wellbeing. 

¶ Children will become more aware 
of fairness and the importance of 
sharing. 

¶ Children will respond to diversity 
with respect, to be kind to one 
another. 

¶ To be involved learners and 
contribute to the program. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cristina, Rosanna & Ebony 

 

Green Group -  4 year old 

 Red Group -  4 year old 
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 Autumn We will explore what 
happens in Autumn and look at the 
different colours in the leaves, the 
different shapes and sizes in leaves. 
You may like to collect some autumn 
leaves and bring them in to kinder 
for us to use.   

  

Sensory Experiences We will 
provide a variety of sensory 
experiences such as finger painting/
shaving cream, hand prints, goop 
and playdough. These experiences 
build and strengthen the childrenôs 
finger muscles (fine motor skills) as 
well as provide opportunities for the 
children to concentrate, discuss 
colours, practice waiting their turn, 
express their creativity, relax and 
simply have fun. 

 

Photo Album reminder to please 
return this with photos as soon as 
possible. This term the children will 
be encouraged to talk about their 
photos during mat time.  These 
photo albums are available for the 
children to look at each session. 
They provide a great way for the 
children to interact with one another 
and develop their language/
communication skills as they talk 
about their photos with other 
children. 

Yellow and Blue Groups  -  3 year old  
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Parent Helpers Thank you to our 
parent helpers in term 1. The 
roster for term 2 is available near 
the sign in book for you to record 
your name on a day that suits you. 
Parents require a Working with 
Children Card before they can 
help out at the kinder.  
 

 

 

Please feel free to speak to me 
about how your child is 
progressing at kinder or if you 
have any suggestions/ideas to 
add to our program.  After the 
session is the best time. 

 

 

      Angela and MaryAnn 

Welcome back yellow and blue 
group families to term 2. We hope 
you had a lovely Easter and restful 
break. 

Term 1  

We ended the term with a look at 
Easter through simple experiences. 
The children made Easter baskets 
and went on an Easter egg hunt. We 
sang songs Hot Cross buns (using 
the rhythm sticks) and Little Peter 
Rabbit. Other favourite songs in term 
1 were the Wheels on the Bus, Incy 
Wincy Spider and Open Shut Them. 
Thank you to the parents who were 
able to attend our Meet & Greet ses-
sion and our Parent Information 
night. Also thank you to Cristina and 
Rosanna for filling in for me while l 
was away.   

 

Term 2  

Motherôs Day This term we will be 
talking about our special mums in 
the lead up to Motherôs Day and pre-
paring our motherôs day gifts. A 
motherôs day afternoon tea and 
morning tea will be on Monday 7

th
 

and Tuesday 8
th
 May. The children 

will be participating in a cooking ex-
perience and baking a special treat 
for the mumôs.  More details will fol-
low in a separate note. 

 

St. Francis of Assisi Playgroup 

The St. Francis of Assisi Playgroup meets every Thursday from 9:00am  - 11:00am during school terms in the small hall. 

Playgroups are beneficial for children, families and communities. 

Play provides all children with the opportunity to learn, experience, investigate and interact with the environment. During 

play children create meaning from the world around them. It offers the child experiences to think, plan, create, do and find 

out. 

For years, playgroup has empowered parents and encouraged them to recognise the role they play in their childôs 

development. Playgroup allows parents to take time out of a busy life, to slow down and enjoy playing with their child, to 

watch and delight in the amazing steps their child takes while making sense of the world around them. 

For children the quality of their early relationships with trusted adults provides the framework for their development and 

learning. Simply by being a part of a playgroup, children can experience these benefits. 

New families are welcome, please direct any enquiries to Katherine on 0402 858 724. 



Dear Families, 

A great start to the fundraising year with 
our Easter Raffle. Thank you for all your 
generous donations and congratulations 
to the winners: 

 

Blue Group: Naomi Allen & Sofia 
Cordova 
 

Red: Group: Kristiana 
Gruevski & Kym 
 

Yellow Group: Ling Qu & 
Tawimba Makura 

 

Green Group: Valentina 
Donno & Leonie Stratton 

Look out for our Term 2 fundraising 
activities: 

Motherôs Day Stall  

Order forms will be sent home at the 
beginning of Term 2, gifts will be $8.00 
each. Children will be able to choose 
from a range of gifts during their session.  

Look out for the parent roster as we 
need a parent each session to assist the 
children.  

Bunnings Sausage sizzle 

Stables Kindergarten has been 
allocated Saturday 23

rd
 June at Mill 

Park to hold a sausage sizzle. This is 
a very profitable day for the kinder, 
mark this date in your calendars.  

 

Look out for the parent roster as we will 
need parents to come and assist on the 
day.   
 

Order forms will also be sent home in 
Term 2 for Billy Gôs Gourmet Cookie 
Dough. A yummy selection of cookie 
doughs are available.  

 

The Fundraising Team has set a range 
of fundraising activities for the rest of the 
school year. We hope you continue to 
support our efforts and we can raise 
money for our kinder. 

 

Sandra, Maria& Christine 

Fundraising 

What is the Preschool Field Officer (PSFO) Program? 
 

The PSFO program supports the inclusion of children with additional needs in state government funded kindergarten programs, in situations 
where a child is not receiving Early Childhood Intervention Services. 

The PSFO program is staffed by Early Childhood Consultants with an early childhood/ kindergarten teaching background and specialist 
experience with children with additional needs. 

Who can access the PSFO program? 

Children with additional needs which includes: 

Challenging behaviours 

Social and/or emotional difficulties  

Speech, language and/or communication difficulties 

Delayed development 

Advanced abilities 

Diagnosed disabilities.  

Other eligible children are those receiving ñEarly Start Kindergartenò funding which includes 

3 year old children of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander background 

3 year old children known to Child Protection  

How the PSFO could help: 

Provide play-based observational assessment of eligible children with developmental concerns. 

Provide your family with information about specialist therapy and support services and assist you in accessing such services. Work with 
kindergarten staff to help them to plan and program for your child to best meet his/her needs 

 

Would you like some help from the PSFO program? 

Next steps: 

Talk with your kindergarten teacher 

about a referral to the PSFO program. 

Phone the PSFO.  

If you are already accessing specialist services (e.g. Speech Pathologist, Paediatrician, Occupational Therapist), talk with them about a referral 
to the PSFO program. 

It is a free service for eligible children, their families and their kindergarten program.    

Parental Consent is mandatory for any PSFO referral  

               

Preschool Field Officer Program   
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The Victorian Reportable Conduct 
Scheme has been designed to improve 
organisationsô responses to allegations 
of child abuse and neglect by their staff 
and volunteers. The scheme, 
established by the Child Wellbeing and 
Safety Act 2005 is overseen by the 
Commission for Children and Young 
people (CCYP), whose role it is to: 
 
1. Support and guide organisations to 
respond in a air, effective and timely way 
to allegations 
 
2. Oversee, monitor and make 
recommendations to improve the 
responses of organisations 
 
The Commission is required to be 
informed of ñevery allegation in relevant 
organisations of certain types of 
employee misconduct involving childrenò.  
 
There are 5 types of reportable conduct 
in the Child Wellbeing and Safety Act 
2005: 
 
1. sexual offences (against, with or in the 
presence of a child)\ 
 

2.  Sexual misconduct (against, with or in 
the presence of a child) 
3. Physical violence  against, with or in 
the presence of a child) 
 
4. Behaviour that is likely to cause 
significant emotional or psychological 
harm 
 
5. Significant neglect 
 
Relevant organisations include those 
which exercise, care, supervision and 
authority over children. 
 
Our service is required to commence 
complying with the scheme from 1st 
January 2019. 
 
 
Staff have begun familiarising 
themselves with the new requirements 
and further  training will be made 
available throughout the year. 
 
If you would like further information on 
the Reportable Conduct Scheme, please 
see Nadia. 
 
 

Families please be aware that you are 
required to submit your applications 
directly to the City of Whittlesea 
Council.  
All kindergartens in the City of 
Whittlesea are part of a central 
enrolment system.  

 

If your child currently attends a 3 
year old program at a center, it does 
not automatically mean they have a 
place allocated to them in the 4 year 
old program for the following year. 

 

Our website has direct links into 
councils website where you can 
access information and the application 
form. 

Alternatively I have copies in the 
office. 

Applications for 4 year old 
kindergarten for 2019 will close 30th 
June, 2018. 

 

I 

f you would like to purchase long 
sleeved polo shirts or windcheaters 
for the colder months ahead, please 
see Nadia 

                 Reportable Conduct Scheme                        4 year old kindergarten 2019 

          Uniform                              Reminder 

Our teachers observe and plan for each child individually. 

We would like to remind you that you are able to access and view your childôs  individual planning records at any time. The 
teaching staff put a lot of time and thought  into planning the experiences indoor and out, and it is from these records they 
gain the knowledge for what will interest your child and help engage them in experiences/activities to further develop their 
skills. 

The teachers would welcome the opportunity to share this information with you. Please feel free to make an appointment 
with them. 

These records will also be available at the upcoming Parent Teacher interviews. 

                 Planning for Individual Children 
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Please ensure that all articles of clothing, lunchboxes, containers and drink 
bottles are labelled with your childôs name. 

Also, could you please ensure that there is a spare change of clothing and 
underwear in your childôs bag.  

At times, children are so busy playing that they donôt make it to the toilet on 
time and it would be nice if they had a fresh change of underwear. 

Due to health and hygiene reasons we do not keep spare underwear at the 
kindergarten. 
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Why playing in the mud is more than just fun 

As a child, I was drawn to MUD.  Some of my fondest childhood memories saw me covered in the stuff, head to toe. 
 
Dirt and wateré 2 very simple and basic ingredients have and continue to be the source of so much activity, creativity, joy, and 
sensory fun for children and adults.    
 
Do you remember what it felt like to squelch mud through your toes? Do you remember standing on the edge of the mud pit, 
looking in with hesitation, repulsion, wonder and awe. 
 
Mud is amazing, how it can conjure up such polarizing feelings, how this simple substance can make us feel disgusted and 
revolted at the same time so joyous, inspired, and alive. Amazing.  
 
This grubby, gooey, sticky substance always seemed to have magical powers on me as a child.  In its presence, so much is 
possible.  Simply standing in it fires up my imagination! I become inspired. 
 
Even when I am holding mud in my hands today, I still feel as though I can create anything. I am transported very quickly into a 
playful child-like state of mind. And there is no greater pleasure than giving yourself permission to get dirty! 
 
Now that I am a grown up, and a parent, I realised that I no longer played in the mud. But I am changing that. 
 
Over the past few years I have rediscovered my love for playing in the mud and the Nature Play QLD Team has been on a 
mission to bring Mud Play back! 
 
Nature Play QLD has run many Mud Events over the past 3 years and learnt so much from children about the art of mud play.  
 
Thank you, kids, you have been very inspiring....  
 
ñMud play is about fun, it engages all the senses, and should be a normal part of outdoor play.ò H.Moser   
 
Iôve also discovered these days it may take a little longer to convince our kids to get dirty ï possibly a side effect of our cleanness 
obsessed world ï but when they do, kids just love it! They begin with 1 toe dipped in the mud and I watch with huge satisfaction 
as they work towards being total immersed. Covered from head to toe and using it in so many ways. 
 
Mud play is about fun, it engages all the senses, and should be a normal part of outdoor play. 
 
And, those childhood feelings I had about mud having magical powers?  Turns out they were correct! 
Playing in the mud is not only fun, itôs good for kids too!  I have been researching mud play and have uncovered some 
surprising facts behind this magical material, as well as some amazing and interesting statistics related to why our kids need to 
get their hands dirty. 
 
 
THE SCIENCE OF MUD PLAY 
 
There is a growing body of research into why kids have an inbuilt need to play in mud. 
There is evidence suggesting that mud play is a basic biological need, and this type of play has many physical, psychological, 
and emotional benefits for children. 
 
Mud makes you happy  -  New research has shown that exposure to friendly soil bacteria (Mycobacterium Vaccae) stimulates 
the immune system causing the brain to release serotonin, the endorphin used to regulate mood.  
 
Mud increases brain activity  -  When children play with mud they use all of their senses, resulting in a highly stimulated and 
active brain.  
 
Mud increases physical activity  -  When children play outdoors, and in mud, the incidental movement and physical activity 
increases, helping children maintain a healthy lifestyle and develop their physical literacy.  
 
Mud reduces your susceptibility to depression  -  Given the link of the friendly bacteria in mud and its ability to make you 
happy, scientists say that regular exposure to mud will reduce a childôs vulnerability to depression. 
 
Mud reduces allergies and asthma symptoms  -  There is increasing evidence that todayôs society is ñtoo cleanò, and that this 
is a contributor to increased levels of childhood illnesses, including immune disorders and allergies. 
 
Mud play builds creativity  -  The open-ended nature of mud play is perfect for the developing brain. There is no end to the 
creations, ideas and games children will invent. During this type of unstructured, outdoor play, children are not only exercising but 
are building their ability to form ideas, problem solve, and think critically, as well as be innovative and inventive. 
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 Contéé.. 

 
Key developmental milestones achieved through mud play  -  As children grow through their formative years, mud play will 
help them achieve many key developmental milestones, such as fine and gross motor skills, sensory awareness, balance, and 
coordination.  Mud play will also create opportunities to practice social skills and help children to make sense of the world. 
 
Foundational learning through mud play  -  While playing with mud, children are learning and testing theories, as well as 
developing foundational understanding of maths and literacy. 
 
Mud play can reduce childhood anxiety and stress  -  There is now scientific evidence linking the restorative effects of 
outdoor play, which can reduce levels of anxiety and stress in children. 
 

Mud play creates childhood memories  -  Positive childhood experiences while playing outdoors will help to create and 
strengthen kidsô concept of the outdoors and reinforce the intrinsic benefits and interest in playing outdoors and being active. 
 
Building an adventurous spirit through mud play  -  While kids are braving the mud, sloshing and squelching around, they are 
challenging themselves, expanding their experiences and in turn, their world. Instilling and nurturing this constructive foundational 
style of critical thinking and risk assessment in children builds and strengthens their values and attitudes toward adventure and 
develops important skills that can be carried through to adulthood. 
 
Mud builds a connection with nature  -  Playing with mud is a foundational activity that could lead to children further 
developing a strong and empathetic connection with the natural environment. 
 
Mud is fun!  For most children, mud play is intrinsically fun, plain, and simple.  While adults like to understand the full sphere of 
why mud play is so good for our children, kids will just instinctively play in it.  Especially when their parents encourage them 

to!  Children donôt need to understand why this type of play is important to their development.  Whatôs important is that we 
provide opportunities for them to do it ï and give them permission to get dirty! 
 
Parents and carers know that how our children play is important. We all know we need to find ways to get our kids moving. 

Nature Play QLD is all about providing programs to get kids off the couch, encouraging them to put down their 
devices and go back outside to have fun with unstructured, active, outdoor play. 
 
MUD PLAY is amazing, not only it delivers a great play experience for our kids, but itôs easy and affordable to get 
involved. 
 
Check out our Mud Play fact sheet on the Nature Play QLD website for ideas on how to get your family started on 
having fun in the mud. 
You might have some extra washingébut your kids are going to love it!  And donôt be surprised if you enjoy making 
mud pies as much as they do! 
 
By Hyahno Moser 25 Jan 2018  
 

https://www.natureplayqld.org.au/diy-nature-play-mud-pits-1-0-1-temporary-mud-pit-options
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National Disability Insurance Scheme and the Early Years  

The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) has been described as being the most significant social reform in 
Australia since Medicare. With such a major change impacting on children with disability and /or development delay, what  
should you know about the NDIS and what role do you play in the scheme? 

 

The NDIS is a new way for children and their families to access disability services and to strengthen  links within their own 
community. The NDIS is being rolled out  progressively across Victoria  until June 2019. The roll-out is occurring in a 
staged way, area by area. In addition, children on waiting lists for Early Childhood Intervention (ECI) may be able to enter 
the NDIS early. 

For infants and  young children with disability and/or developmental delay, the NDIS will provide access to reasonable and 
necessary supports, including ECI, with choice and control over how, when and where the supports are provided. As this 
funding is allocated on an individual basis, it is different for every child, reflective of the child and familyôs goals and needs. 

A network of community partners that includes Early Childhood Partners is currently being established across Australia 
and is a critical component of the NDIS. The network will help ensure that families and children are connected with 
supports and services in their local community and is a gateway to the NDIS. 

Early Childhood Partners help families navigate through the NDIS and can connect then with Early Childhood Intervention 
and mainstream community services where appropriate. 

What is Early Childhood Intervention? 

Early Childhood Intervention (ECI) is the process of providing specialised support for infants and young children with 
disability  and/or developmental delay and their families to promote development well-being and community participation. 

ECI encourages and supports everyday learning, naturally building on the learning  and development already happening 
at home and through services and supports within the community, including early childhood education and care services, 
preschools, playgroups, and kindergartens. 

 

What role do Early Childhood Education and Care services play within the NDIS?  

For the NDIS to be a success, it requires a commitment from everyone involved with young children and families. We are 
being asked to question our thinking around the historical views of disability  and to consider different ways to shift the 
disempowering perceptions of disability and move towards a strengths-based social media model  -  which is the intention 
of the NDIS. 

Whilst the NDIS provides a platform for the provision and funding of disability supports in a way that empowers individuals 
with disability and their families (individual plans), it also requires the whole of the community , including the early learning 
sector to embrace inclusive practice  -  we all have a key role to play! 

The Early Childhood Australia and Early Childhood Intervention Australia: Position Statement on the Inclusion of Children 
with a Disability in Early Childhood Education and Care outlines ways in which the early childhood education and care 
sector can work together. 

 

What does all this mean for Early Childhood Education and Care Services? 

¶ Educators are often the first to notice where there may be a developmental concern with a child. You can 

encourage  families to self-refer to their local Early Childhood Partner, where available, or make contact with the 
NDIS through the NDIS Call Centre (1800 800 110). The Call Centre will be able to advise who to contact. 

¶ Collaboration and integrated teamwork around the child (where the family are central and the final decision makers) 

is essential best practise. All members of the team share their knowledge, skill, experience and expertise to assist 
the child and family in working towards their goals and implementing their NDIS plan. 

¶ Develop relationships with other professionals in your community, such as: maternal and child health services, 

specialist early intervention, occupational therapists, speech therapists, physiologists, paediatricians and the local 
school. 

¶ Other federal and state funded support programs will continue. Connect with The Inclusion Support Agency or 

Preschool Field Officer Program in your area and continue to build your capacity and capability. 

¶ Stay informed and up-to-date! While the NDIS is being rolled out across the country, we are still seeing many 

changes and tweaks along the way. 

            Checking in on the NDIS website  -  https://www.ndis.gov.au  -  is a good place to start  



                  Survey   -    Planning for 2019                Expired EpiPens 
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     Healthy Sandwiches 

To assist us in reviewing the 
effectiveness of our current timetable and 
any other changes for 2019, we will have 
our ñPlanning for 2019 Surveyò available 
on online from the 24th April, 2018. 

Our survey will be accessible online 
through our website and all families will 
receive notification reminders near the 
sign in book and via our Kindergarten 
App. 

We will also have paper based copies for 
families that wish to complete a hardcopy. 

Information gathered from this survey will 
be instrumental in planning for 2019. 

We value the voice of our parents and 
would like to consider your feedback 
when contemplating changes. 

Your time in completing this survey will 
be appreciated. 

The teachers and myself  will also be 
attending a Capacity Planning meeting 
at council in June, they will be 
presenting data from surveys they have 
taken in the past 6 months that we will 
incorporate in our decision making 
process  

 

              Website link: 

  www.stableskindergarten.vic.edu.au 

         Under the Tab   ñSurveysò 

We are looking for expired EpiPens to 
practice with. 

All staff attend annual training for the 
administration of auto-injectors, but this 
training is not with a  real auto-injector. 

Over the years families have bought in 
their expired pens for  the staff to 
practice with.  

At our recent team meeting we practiced 
our procedures in the event of having to 
administer the pen and we now have no 
practice pens left.  

If you have any expired pens, or know 
someone that does, we would 
appreciate you bringing them in. There is 
no substitute to practicing with the real 
item. 

Parents at times find it difficult to think of 
what to pack in their childrenôs 
snack/lunch boxes. 

Here are some tips for healthy fillings in 
the childrenôs sandwiches. 

¶ Vegemite with butter/margarine 

¶ Cheese 

¶ Grated cucumber, carrot, lettuce 

¶ Cheese and tomato 

¶ Ham, cheese and lettuce 

¶ Shredded roast chicken and 

lettuce 

Please do no overload your childôs 
snack/lunch box with processed foods. 
A piece of fresh fruit, some cheese or 

    Parking in the Radio Stationôs Parking Bays  

We remind our families that parking in 
the radio stationôs allotted parking 
bays is not permitted.  

We have had a wonderful working 
relationship with them over the past 7 
years, but I feel it is now being tested 
due to our families ignoring our 
request to not park in their bays. 

An incident was reported to me last 
year where a radio station employee 
approached a dad who had  
continually ignored requests to not 

plenty of room to fully open his car 
door. 

I have been advised that cars will 
be fined.  

Should anyone like to discuss this 
matter further, please do not 
hesitate to come and see me. 

Nadia 

   

  

park there. Apparently he refused to 
move his car. In light of this incident, 
they have approached council and 
have organized to have the parking 
situation monitored on a regular basis. 

I once again kindly ask that our 
families, grandparents, carers DO 
NOT park in the radio station bays, in 
particular the disabled spot. The radio 
station employs a lovely man who 
requires the disabled parking bay to 
allow him to set up his wheel chair with 

 REMINDER 

  

We are still having parents sending 
nuts and nut products. Due to the 
severity of  life threatening nut 
allergies, children will not be able to 
eat the nuts or nut products at 
kindergarten. 

These products will be removed and 
given back to parents/carers at the 
end of the session. 

Please help us to support the 
children that are at risk. 

 

  

yogurt for snack is plenty 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It would also be beneficial to 
consider how much you put into 
your childôs snack/lunch box, only 
pack what you feel they can eat. 
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Fat free and 100% natural: seven food labelling tricks exposed 

If youôre confused by food labels, youôre 
not alone. But donôt hold your breath for 
an at-a-glance food labelling system that 
tells you how much salt, fat and sugar 
each product contains. Australiaôs 
proposed ñhealth star ratingò labelling 
scheme was put on hold in February, 
following pressure from the food industry. 
And itôs unclear whether the scheme will 
go ahead. 
Marketers use a variety of tricks to make 
foods seem healthier and more 
appealing than their competitors, 
particularly when it comes to products 
aimed at children. One of the most 
powerful advertising tools a food 
manufacturer has is the packaging, as 
itôs what we look at immediately before 
deciding which food to purchase. 
Next time youôre shopping for food, look 
out for these seven common labelling 
tricks: 
 
1. Colour 
 
The colour of food packaging can 
influence our perceptions of how healthy 
a food is. 
A recent study found consumersô 
perceptions of two identical chocolate 
bars were influenced by the colour of the 
nutrition label; despite the identical 
calorie information, people perceived the 
one with the green label to be healthier. 
 
2. Ticks and Seals 
 

A recent study found that nutrition seals 
on unhealthy food products increased 
perceptions of healthiness among 
restrained eaters. And a study with 
parents of toddlers found 20% of parents 
identified the presence of a quality seal 
as one of the reasons for their purchase 
of toddler formula rather than cowôs milk. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3. Weasel Words 
 
Food packaging often contains words 

that imply the food contains certain 
ingredients, or has been prepared in a 
way, that makes it healthier (or at least 
better than similar foods). 
But many of the words ï such as 
ñhealthyò or ñnaturalò ï have no legal or 
formal meaning. While the Australian 
New Zealand Food Standards Code 
regulates the use of specific health and 
nutrient content claims, it doesnôt 
regulate or define these loose terms. 
ñWeasel claimsò describe modifiers that 
negate the claims that follow them. This 
allows manufacturers to avoid allegations 
of breaching advertising or labelling 
regulations, while being such a 
commonly used word that it is 
overlooked by the consumer. 
For example, Activia ñcanò help to reduce 
digestive discomfort - but did you read 
the fine print? It ñcanò help if you eat it 
twice a day and ñé as part of a balanced 
diet and healthy lifestyleò. Similarly, Berri 
Super Juice contains antioxidants which 
ñhelpò fight free radicals (but so does 
whole fruit, which contains more fibre). 
 
4. Less bad stuff thané.. 
 

Unfinished claims tell us the product is 
better than something ï but not better 
than what. In food labelling, we really 
have to hunt for the ñwhatò. 
Fountainôs Smart Tomato Sauce still 
contains 114mg of salt per serving, 
while the brandõs regular tomato sauce 

contains 186mg (more than several 
other brands). 
The Heart Foundation defines low-salt 
foods as those with less than 120mg per 
100g; Fountainôs Smart tomato sauce 
has 410mg per 100ml. It does, however, 
have less sugar than many of its 
competitors. 
So, if you are trying to reduce your 
sugar intake it may be a good choice, 
but if you are trying to reduce your 
sodium intake, look for one of the low-
salt varieties and read the label very 
carefully (reduced is rarely synonymous 
with low). 
 
Smiths' Thinly Cut potato chips contain 
75% less fat than ñchips cooked in 
100% Palmolein Oilò. But they donôt 
contain less fat than Original Thins, 
Kettle, or most other brands on the 
market. 
Itôs also worth taking a close look at the 

recommended serving size ï in both 
cases the nutrition information is based 
on a 27g serving, but Smiths' ñsingle 
serveò pack is 45g (15.7g fat; one-fifth of 
an average adultôs recommended daily 
intake, or RDI). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://theconversation.com/out-with-traffic-lights-in-with-stars-next-steps-for-food-labelling-11069
https://theconversation.com/big-food-lobbying-tip-of-the-iceberg-exposed-23232
https://theconversation.com/should-the-food-industry-resign-from-the-health-department-too-23292
http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/10810730.2012.727957#.Uz4Xha2SyRA
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/j.1753-4887.2005.tb00382.x/abstract
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/j.1753-4887.2005.tb00382.x/abstract
http://journals.cambridge.org/action/displayAbstract?fromPage=online&amp;amp;aid=8269934
http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/23444895
http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/23444895
http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/10410236.2013.789131#.U0JWF62Sw08
http://www.ernaehrungs-umschau.de/media/pdf/pdf_2013/07_13/EU07_2013_M390_M397_-_e116_e123.engl.pdf
http://www.ernaehrungs-umschau.de/media/pdf/pdf_2013/07_13/EU07_2013_M390_M397_-_e116_e123.engl.pdf
http://www.comlaw.gov.au/Details/F2013L00054
http://www.comlaw.gov.au/Details/F2013L00054
http://store.ectap.ro/articole/951.pdf
http://store.ectap.ro/articole/951.pdf
http://www.heartfoundation.org.au/healthy-eating/food-and-nutrition-facts/Pages/salt.aspx
http://www.heartfoundation.org.au/healthy-eating/food-and-nutrition-facts/Pages/salt.aspx
http://www.cargill.com.au/en/products/refined-oils/fats/index.jsp
http://shop.coles.com.au/online/national/thins-potato-chips-original
http://shop.coles.com.au/online/national/kettle--potato-chips-sea-salt


Sun-Rice Naturally Low GI White Rice 
illustrates this use of technically correct 
claims. Letôs start with ñcholesterol freeò 
ï this is totally true, but all rice is 
cholesterol free. 
The pack also states in very large, bright 

blue letters that it is ñLow GIò. In much 
smaller letters that almost disappear 
against the colour of the package is the 
word ñnaturallyò. This use of different 
colours to attract, or not attract, attention 
is a common marketing technique. 
 
The product is indeed low GI, at 54 it is 
just below the cut-off of less than 55. But 
the ñnaturallyò refers to the fact that what 
makes it low GI is the use of basmati rice 
rather than another variety, and other 
brandsô basmati rice would have a 
similar GI. 
 
6. No addedé.. 
 
Berri Super Juice proudly, and truthfully, 
claims it ñcontains no added sugarò. You 
may conclude from this that the sugar 

content is low, but a closer look at the 
nutrition information label may surprise 
you ï a 200ml serve of this super juice 
contains 25.8g of sugar (29% of your 
recommended daily allowance). 
While contentious, some have even 
suggested that there is a link between 
fruit juice and both obesity and metabolic 

disease, particularly for children. A better 
(and cheaper) way of obtaining the fruit 
polyphenols is to eat fruit. 
  

 

 

  Conté... 
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7. Healthy brand names 

Healthy sounding words are not only 
used as ñclaimsò but are often used as 
brand names. This first struck me 
when I was looking for a snack at my 
local gym and noticed the ñHealthy 
Cookiesò on display; they had more 
sugar, more fat and less fibre than all 
of the others on sale (Healthy Cookies 
was the brand name). 
 
Brand names are often seen as a key 
descriptor of the nature of the product. 
Research has found that people rate 
food as healthy or unhealthy based on 
pre-existing perceptions of the 
healthiness of a product category or 
descriptor, particularly among those 
who are watching their diet, and may 
thus select the unhealthier option 
based on its name or product 
category. 
 
If, for example, youôre watching your 
weight, you may be attracted to the Go 
Natural Gluten Free Fruit & Nut Delight 
bar, assuming that it will be a healthier 
choice than a candy bar. But you might 
be surprised to note that it contains 
932 kJ (11.0% of your RDI) and a 
whopping 13.6g of fat (10% of your 
RDI). 
A 53g Mars bar contains slightly more 

calories (1020kJ) but a lot less fat 
(9.1g), although the Go Natural bar 
could argue for ñhealthierò fat given the 
40% nut content. 
So, can we really distinguish between 
healthy and unhealthy foods by looking 
at the wrappers? 
The healthiest wrappers are made by 
nature, from the simple ones that can 
be eaten after washing (like apples 
and carrots) to those that need some 
disposal (like a banana or a fresh corn 
cob). 
 
If you are buying your food wrapped in 
plastic or paper, itôs a little more 
complex. We need to see past the 
colours, pictures and cleverly-crafted 
claims and take a careful look at the 
ingredients and nutrition panel. 

 5. Irrelevant Claims 

A common strategy is to list a claim that 
is, in itself, completely true ï but to list it 
in a way that suggests that this product 
is unique or unusual (when in reality it 
is no different to most foods in that 
category). 

ñAll naturalò and ñno artificial colours 
and flavoursò are appealing features for 
parents looking for snacks for their 
children. But most standard cheeses 
(including many packaged products 
such as cheese slices) also contain no 
artificial colours of flavours. 

This is not to suggest that Bega 
Stringers are a bad product or that you 
shouldnôt buy them ï just that you may 
want to think about the cost per serve 
compared to other cheeses that are 
equally healthy. 

Like most lolly snakes, Starburst 
snakes are ñ99% fat freeò. The old 
adage of ñsalt-sugar-fatò holds here; 
products that are low (or absent) in one 
are typically very high in another. In the 
case of lollies, itôs sugar. 

As with the potato chips above, serving 
size is important. Those of us who canôt 

resist more than one snake might be 
surprised to realise that if we ate half 
the bag, we would have consumed two-
thirds of our daily sugar intake 
(although we canôt blame the pack 
labelling for that!). 

 

https://www.diabetesaustralia.com.au/Living-with-Diabetes/Eating-Well/Glycaemic-Index-GI/
http://ajph.aphapublications.org/doi/abs/10.2105/AJPH.2012.300719?journalCode=ajph
http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2835915/
http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/15896876
http://www.jstor.org/stable/info/10.1086/660044
http://www.npr.org/blogs/thesalt/2013/02/26/172969363/how-the-food-industry-manipulates-taste-buds-with-salt-sugar-fat


      Page 12

Policies to be reviewed this term 
The following policies will be reviewed: 

¶ Acceptance and refusal of Authorisations 

¶ Inclusion and Equity  

¶ Extreme Weather 

¶ Child Safe Environment 

¶ Emergency and Evacuation 

¶ Excursion and Service Events 

¶ Nutrition, Oral Health and Active Play 

¶ Feesð3 year old non-funded program 

 

If anyone would like to help myself and the committee of management review these policies, we would very much 
appreciate your input. 

Starting something newé..article by Kathy Walker 

During the first term, children that entered pre-school for the first time experienced a wide range of new, exciting but often tiring 
experiences. 

We need to remember that any change process, anything new, even for an adult, takes time to adjust, to check it out, to become 
familiar with new routines and to build trust and security. 

Most children will adjust quickly to settling into their new program. Some children will take a little longer. Separation anxiety for 
some preschoolers is normal so as parents, donôt feel embarrassed or worried that there is something wrong with your child as 
opposed to everyone elseôs. If your child does experience some settling in issues and anxiety, trust the teacherôs experience and 
suggestions. One suggestion that often helps is not to prolong the goodbye too long or it can make things worse and certainly 
donôt sneak off when your child is not looking. This might avoid some stress at the point of leaving, but builds mistrust in the 
environment if the child thinks this is a place where the parent leaves without saying goodbye. 

Most children will settle reasonably quickly and be quite excited about the new and different experiences they are having. 

Whilst their teachers may report they are doing fine and everything is going well, you may witness the tiredness on the home 
front. 

Children often save their acting out and worst behaviours for home. Believe it or not, this is often a compliment in disguise. It 
means that your child feels emotionally safe enough to let it all hang out. 

Limit the amount of extra curricular activities. Children actually need some down time to daydream, rest, play and relax after 
school without structure and further demands and without having to concentrate further on learning another set of new skills. You 
can save these things for weekends or the second half of the year. Remember, we want children to be well rested and as relaxed 
as possible so they can make the most of all the experiences they are having at preschool. 

Some children often regress a little as they commence preschool. You may find your confident preschooler may lose a little 
confidence for a short time. It might be that they need you to help them settle more at bedtime than you had to before preschool 
commenced. 

These are all normal things and we need to be patient with children and understand that starting school preschool is pretty huge 
in the life and experience of a young child. 

Often as parents, we try to show an interest and share in our childrenôs day by asking what they did or what happened. Often as 
parents, we try to show  an interest and share in our childrenôs day by asking what they did or what happened. Often we end up 
feeling like we are badgering them, because their response is often, ñI did nothingò, or ñjust playedò. The best way to find out what 
is going on, is for you to talk about your day and give children time to talk and chat about their experiences when they are ready. 

Remember to give your child and the whole family time to settle into this new experience.  

Patience and time are key ingredients in a change process. 



ñHello Davyò said his mother as he came 

out of the kindergarten . ñDidnôt you do 

any work today?ò 

Davy stopped, wondering what his 

mother meant.  He had done so many 

things today, he hardly remembered 

them all.  Then suddenly, he realized he 

had been so busy all morning he had 

forgotten to do the painting his mother 

seemed to expect each day. ñNoò said 

Davy, a little crest fallen, ñI didnôt do any 

work todayò.   

Does this story sound familiar to you?.  It 

is typical of kindergartens everywhere.  

Letôs look at what Davy did do, that day 

at his kindergarten. 

Davy rushed into the kindergarten at 

9:00 oôclock, very eager to show his 

teacher and friends the snail he had 

found in the garden that morning.  

Together they watched it and discussed 

what it looked like, then went together to 

the library shelf to find a book about 

snails, and to read together more 

information.  Davy didnôt realize it, but he 

was learning that observation is an 

important part of learning and that books 

are a useful aid when you want 

information. 

After putting the snail where all could 

look at it, Davy went to the Block Corner 

where he joined in the building of a large 

complex structure.  Davy didnôt realize it, 

but quite unconsciously he was learning 

concepts about numbers, about quantity 

,the relationships between sizes and 

dimensions and measurements. 

And he was becoming closely identified 

with the theme of the building.  For a 

while he wasnôt Davy, he was the 

building Foreman, - the boss, and was 

experiencing the satisfying  feeling of 

power and adequacy he associated with 

the grown-up world.  Even when Davy 

helped put away the blocks he was 

learning co-operation, thought for others 

and that he was a useful, needed 

member of the kindergarten. 

Over to the puzzles shelf now, and Davy 

chose a puzzle he had not seen before.  

He spent some time working out where 

the pieces went, and the teacher only 

had to help him with one small piece.  

Davy didnôt realise it, but he was 

learning, by trial and error, to reason 

things out and was becoming skilful in 

co-ordinating his eye and handðgood 

practise for later reading and writing.  

When he did the puzzle a second time 

all by himself he experienced a great 

deal of satisfaction. 

handðgood practise for later reading 

and writing.  When he did the puzzle a 

second time all by himself he 

experienced a great deal of satisfaction. 

ñYou can be Daddy if you likeò said 

Paula as Davy passed the Dollôs Corner.  

ñO.K.ò said Davy, and for a while play 

progressed happily with the children 

absorbed in playing out the experiences 

know in their most familiar environment, 

their home life. 

Davy didnôt realise it, but he was learning 

that what he does affects others, to be 

sometimes a leader and sometimes a 

follower, and he was learning ways of 

working and playing happily with others.  

But when he wanted the broom Paula 

was using, and then when he couldnôt 

have it, he marched angrily out of the 

Dollôs Corner.  The teacher suggested he 

play with the clay, so Davy sat down at 

the clay table and pounded at the clay 

until gradually he calmed down and 

began to enjoy the feel and pliability of 

the clay.  Davy didnôt realize that he had 

found a legitimate way of ñletting off 

steamò and getting rid of his aggressive 

feelings.  Later, after washing his hands, 

he and other children sat with the 

teacher at the milk and fruit table and 

talked about the weather and the 

changes in the trees in the kindergarten 

playground.  Sometimes Davy had to 

wait until another child stopped speaking 

before he could say what he wanted to, 

but he enjoyed hearing what the others 

had to say.   

Davy didnôt realise it, but he was learning 

that speech is important, that one can 

learn from others, and to listen, wait and 

take his turn in the conversation.  

Outside now, and Davy was really busy.  

First he climbed around the bars and 

wooden boards, then jumped high on the 

bouncing board.  Davy didnôt realize it, 

but he was learning to control his body 

and to strengthen his muscles.   

The water tray then caught his eye, and 

Davy spent some time playing with an 

assortment of stones, corks, sponges 

and other bits and pieces.  It was fun 

watching how some things floated on top 

whilst other things sank to the bottom.  

Davy didnôt realize it, but his natural 

curiosity and experimenting with these 

objects was helping to lay the 

foundations for future learning.  At the 

carpentry tables Davy worked with 

intense concentration and in a very 

business-like way, hammering nails into 

soft wood with the well-balanced adult 

hammer.  Davy  didnôt realize it, but he 

was developing the eye-hand co-

ordination so important for many skills.  

He was learning to plan how to put 

things together, and how to deal with 

problems which arise in construction.   

There were some percussion 

instruments set out on a table under 

trees.  Davy spent some time playing 

with each of them, listening to the 

sounds they made, singing to himself, 

and finally marching like a soldier as he 

beat on a drum.  Davy didnôt realize it, 

but he was helping develop his hearing, 

his listening powers and the 

discrimination of sounds, as well as 

learning to express himself.  Again he 

was learning by experimenting and 

doing.   

Kindergarten always finished with the 

teacher reading a story to the whole 

group.  Davy enjoyed the storyðit was 

all about a snail, just like the one he had 

found that morning.  Davy didnôt realize 

it, but as well as gaining enjoyment from 

the story, he was finding the beginning of 

a love of literature, and learning to 

conform in a group and listen to one 

person.   

Sooner than he realized, it was time for 

Davy to go home and there were so 

many things he hadnôt had time to do. 

Tomorrow he might work at the same 

activities againðor he might take part in 

an entirely new range of activities.  At 

either he could learn new things or 

reinforce the things he had learnt today. 

Maybe Davy didnôt have a painting or 

any other tangible evidence of what he 

had done during his kindergarten 

session, but a great deal of work and 

learning did go on that day! 

Davyôs day at kindergartené. 
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Our planning is based on the Early 
Years Learning Framework. 

This consists of five outcomes to 
enhance the developmental learning. 

Here is how we have incorporated the 
outcomes into our planning. 

 

Outcome 1:  

Children have a strong sense of 
identity; 

At kindergarten the children: express 

their thoughts, ideas and feelings; are 

encouraged to be interested in what 

others are thinking and feeling; are 

responsible for themselves and their 

environment. They are confident in 

themselves and secure in their 

environment. The educators encourage, 

praise and participate in activities with 

the children. We do not make things for 

the children, we work with them and so 

they learn to explore and extend their 

knowledge of the world. 

 

Outcome 2:   

Children are connected to their world 

At kindergarten children should have a 

sense of community. We aim to enhance 

the childôs ability to relate to other people 

and their understanding of the society in 

which they live, to share ideas and 

equipment; behave according to group 

rules; understand the different social 

roles and institutions in this society; and 

value the contribution they are making to 

the group and society. 

 

Outcome 3:    

Children have a strong sense of 
wellbeing 

We all learn best when we are enjoying 

ourselves , so when we plan the 

activities, the interest and enjoyment of 

the children is very important. Our ability 

to move with confidence in our 

environment adds to our sense of well 

being, sour physical skills are very 

important. We encourage the children to 

run, hop, jump, climb, balance, and be 

aware of themselves in the physical 

environment. We also help them to 

improve their ability to grasp, cut, 

hammer, tear, paint, draw, pour liquids 

accurately, and manipulate equipment. 

At kindergarten we practise these skills 

as much as possible and in as many 

different ways as we can find. 

 

Outcome 4:  

Children are confident and involved 
learners 

Learning involves processes such as 

perception, memory, imagination, 

judging and reasoning. At kindergarten 

the children; sort, match and describe 

objects and events; use their senses to 

differentiate between sounds, smells, 

tastes, etc; remember words, events and 

information; learn songs and rhymes; 

compare and classify objects; seek 

solutions to problems; use imagination 

and intuitive thought; distinguish 

between fact and fantasy; and make 

inferences, deductions or predictions on 

the basis of their existing knowledge. We 

give opportunities for the child to 

understand concepts of size, shape, 

quantity, capacity and one to one 

correspondence. At kindergarten the 

language of numeracy is used as the 

children learn by doing. Words such as 

more, less, heavy, long, etc.., are the 

foundations upon which mathematics is 

based. Counting is also a part of the 

kindergarten program, not just as rote 

learning, but in a way that promotes 

understanding of what these words 

mean. Children learn to understand 

mathematical concepts by building, 

comparing, measuring, manipulating and 

observing.  

 

Outcome 5:   

Children are effective communicators 

The concept of children expressing  their 

ideas, thoughts and feelings verbally and 

on paper is an integral part of the 

kindergarten program. 

Painting, drawing and role playing 

enables children to depict their ideas and 

thoughts in a way that can be 

understood by others.  

Literacy is also an important part of the 

program. No, we do not teach children to 

read and write, but these are only a 

small part of what it means to be literate.  

Reading is useless without the ability to 

comprehend, analyse, remember, 

imagine, reason and judge the literature 

you are reading. It is difficult to 

understand the written word if you 

cannot do all these things before you 

learn to recognize individual words. We 

read to the children throughout the year 

and help them to understand what 

reading is, how important it is and how 

much enjoyment we get from it. 

Writing is also of little value if you have 

nothing to say. The concept of children 

expressing their ideas, thoughts and 

feelings verbally and on paper is an 

integral part of the kindergarten program. 

Painting, drawing, and role playing 

enables children to depict their ideas and 

thoughts in a way that can be 

understood by others. We do practice 

recognizing and writing our names in the 

later part of the year, and encourage all 

children to experiment with writing. 

 

Should you wish to seek clarification or 

discuss any of these points further, 

please do not hesitate to speak to your 

childôs teacher.  

 

 
 

    

 

 

What our Program Planning is based on 
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The revised Victorian Early Years 

Learning and Development Framework 

(VEYLDF) was launched on 27 May 

2016. This document lays the foundation 

for the Education State Early Childhood 

Development Reform. It reflects cutting 

edge research and practice, policy 

directions, and aspirational outcomes for 

young children.  

The revised VEYLDF retains and 

strengthens the three elements: the 

Practice Principles, Learning and 

Development Outcomes, and 

Transitions, and foregrounds four 

important areas of practice: 

¶ acknowledgement of Aboriginal 

culture 

¶ the birth to three period as 

crucial for mental health, wellbeing 

and long term success 

¶ responding to children and families 

experiencing vulnerability 
 

The Victorian Early Years Learning and 

Development Framework (VEYLDF) 

adopts a comprehensive approach to 

childrenôs learning and development. 

 

The VEYLDF recognises health as a 

crucial enabler for learning and 

development from birth. 

 

The VEYLDF recognises childrenôs 

wellbeing from birth as both a 

prerequisite for and an outcome of 

learning. Supportive relationships and 

active skill building with adults in their 

family and community are central to 

childrenôs wellbeing. 

    

Early Years Learning Framework 

The VEYLDF upholds the image of the 

child as a rights holder and a competent 

learner with capacities to learn from 

birth. 

The VEYLDF sets out outcomes and 

practices to guide early childhood 

professionals in their work with all 

families and their young children from 

birth. 

Supporting children to progress toward 

these outcomes, in conjunction with their 

families, is the core of the VEYLDF. 

 

BELONGING: 

Experiencing belonging  -  knowing 

where and with whom you belong  -  is 

integral to human existence. Children 

belong first to a family, a cultural group, 

a neighborhood and  a wider 

community.  

Belonging acknowledges children's 

interdependence with others and the 

basis of relationships in defining 

identities. In early childhood, and 

throughout life relationships  crucial to a 

sense of belonging.  

Belonging is central to being and 

becoming in that it shapes who children 

are and who they can become.  

  

 

 

  

BEING: 

Childhood is a time to be, to seek and 
make meaning of the world.  

 

Being recognises the significance of the 
here and now in childrenôs lives. 

It is about the present and them 
knowing themselves, building and 
maintaining relationships with others, 
engaging with lifeôs joys and 
complexities, and meeting challenges in 
everyday life.  

The early childhood years are not solely 
preparation for the future but also about 
the present.   

 

BECOMING: 

Childrenôs identities, knowledge, 
understandings, capacities, skills and 
relationships change during childhood. 

They are shaped by many different 
events and circumstances.  

Becoming reflects this process of rapid 
and significant change that occurs in the 
early years as young children learn and 
grow. I 

t emphasises learning to participate fully 
and actively in society. 

 
 

                   Kindest Regards 
 

                Nadia Totham  

 

 

 

                                        Page 15 


